


 

negative consequences of employment and wage polarisation include, but are not 
necessarily limited to, a shrinking middle class and rising inequality. 
 
 
Supplementary Question:  
 
What training or upskilling can be provided to workers engaged in the manufacture or 
maintenance of emission free modes of public transport, to enable them to work with new 
technologies?  
 
Answer: 
 
The TWU is of the belief workers engaged in the manufacture or maintenance of emission 
free modes of public transport would be required to be reskilled rather than upskilled in order 
to continue with their employment. Reskilling involves training current workers on a 
completely new set of skills, usually occurring when the workers’ current skills become 
obsolete. With the technological shift from diesel vehicles to electric vehicles, workers would 
be required to be reskilled to manage the new technology.  
 
Workers can be reskilled to remain in the industry by completing industry-related courses 
and qualifications with the inclusion of on-the-job training. It would vital to ensure workers 
are not subjected to eLearning modules when being reskilled on the new technological 
changes. Maintenance and operations work is manual, blue-collar style work and would 
require in-depth firsthand training, making eLearning modules inadequate reskilling training.   
 
Furthermore, there would need to be consideration towards workers who have learning 
disabilities, poor literacy skills and other forms of difficulties that may impair learning.  
 
Workers should be given the opportunity to engage in consultation regarding their reskilling 
training.  
 
 
 
Yours faithfully  
 

 
Marija Marsic 
Assistant State Secretary, Director of WHS & Education  
Transport Workers' Union of NSW 




